
Kol Yisra’el the voice of temple israel     	            May 2020 • Iyar/Sivan 5780

IN THIS ISSUE

President's Message		  Page 3
Interim Rabbi's 			   Page 4
Board Nominations		  Page 4
RPC Message			   Page 5
Sisterhood			   Page 6
High School / Rabbi Fox Welcome	 Page 7
Sustaining Members		  Page 8
Anniversaries / SCIC		  Page 9
Yahrzeits			   Page 10
Contributions		                   Pgs 11-13
"Instead of Gala" Broadway Stars	 Page 13
Kol Yisra'el Sponsors	                    Pgs 14-15

YOUR DONATION OR LEGACY GIFT 
WILL HELP FUND OUR FUTURE!

The 100 Years Campaign has currently 
raised nearly two million dollars that will 
allow Temple Israel to continue to maintain 
our beautiful facility and continue services 
and programming for our community.

If you are interested in supporting the 
campaign, or getting more information, 
please call the Temple office.

Temple Israel's "instead of" Gala Event
BROADWAY COMES TO TEMPLE ISRAEL!

Saturday, May 2 at 6:30 pm
With great appreciation to Cantor Hass for arranging 

the impressive list of talent for this Temple Israel-Only Event... 

Join with us online for an amazing evening including Havdalah, 
as well as Greetings, Comedy and Musical Performances 

by Stars of Stage and Screen!
See more on page 13
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Kol Yisra’el is a monthly newsletter published August - June 
by Temple Israel (a member of the Union for Reform Judaism).  

The deadline for submission of all material for the newsletter is the  
10th of the preceding month prior to publication.

PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Interim Rabbi Jim Simon •  Cantor Sara Hass •  Cantor Emeritus Marvin Finnley

Eric J. Shatzkin, Exec. Director • Sharon Amster Brown, Educator 
Kara Liu, Youth Director • David York, Accompanist

Our Mission is to actively engage in a journey of Jewish spiritual, 
educational and social growth.

Our Vision is to be a vibrant, caring Reform congregation of 
living Judaism that embraces the rich legacy of Jewish thought, 
practice and spirituality.

Steve Gordon
President

Freda Ross
VP Education

Laurie Arroyo
VP Membership
Mark Dressner

VP Ritual Practices

Deborah Fabricant
VP Ways & Means

Lysa Saltzman
Secretary

Rick Burney
Treasurer

Joyce Feldman
Past President

Karen Ben-Shmuel, Evan Braude, Greg Endelman,
Jennette Fackler, Daniel Felsenthal, Jared Goldin, 

Jill Granek, Bobbi Horowitz, Jerry Levy, 
David Rosen, Lena Shupper, Wayne Slavitt and Sheryl Stahl

Michael Rosen, Foundation President

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019 - 2020

MAY SHABBAT SERVICES

Friday, May 1
6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service
Saturday, May 2
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service
Friday, May 8
  6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service
Saturday, May 9
  8:45 am Torah Study
 10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service
Friday, May 15
5:00 pm Tot Shabbat with Cantor Hass
6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service
Saturday, May 16
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service
Friday, May 22
  6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service
Saturday, May 23
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service
Friday, May 29
  6:00 pm Shabbat Evening Service
Saturday, May 30
  8:45 am Torah Study
10:30 am Shabbat Morning Service

Join us online at 6:00 pm for our Services
Facebook Live or Zoom

https://www.facebook.com/Temple-Israel-Long-Beach-
CA-197939336908344/

FRIDAY EVENING SERVICES
https://zoom.us/j/181102665

SATURDAY MORNING TORAH STUDY
https://zoom.us/j/163280737 

SHABBAT MORNING SERVICES
https://zoom.us/j/987542891 

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK LIVE

Tot Shabbat is a fun, informal, child-centered Shabbat Service, 
designed especially for children, ages newborn to early elementary 
school age and their loved ones. Through songs, prayers, stories, and 
Torah time, children love this Service. 

Friday, May 15 at 5:00 pm

Colleen Carver

Karen Fried

Sue Griffiths

Darrin Hammer

Harvey Harmatz

Amy Hodis

Get Well WishesGet Well Wishes
Linda Klein

Chuck Leff

John Lerer

Ann Martin

Tiffany Regecz

Zal Tepper
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

One of the honors and responsibilities 
of being President of our Temple 
is writing an article for the bulletin 
each month. When that ever looming 
deadline approaches, and I can no 
longer put it off by pretending I have 
something more important to do, I take 
a look around to see what’s happening 
in our community, in the synagogue, 
and on the calendar. I then ponder 
about what might be worthy of your 
time and attention.

No such pondering this month.  While perusing the daily newspaper 
every morning during breakfast, the absolutely extraordinary times 
we are currently living through is exemplified by the fact that 99% 
of the articles in the paper are related to one subject (My math may 
not be exactly accurate, but you get the idea).

It would be absurd to try writing about anything else right now.  
The challenge, however, is to come up with content that you 
haven’t already read about, seen on TV, or heard from others many, 
many times.  No talk here about curve flattening, rates of infection, 
death ratios, or economic devastation.  

What I do want to talk about is us, our Temple family. What are 
we doing? How are we reacting? And what are we experiencing?  
On March 12th, we made the very difficult decision to temporarily 
close the Temple. This was prior to local school systems and other 
organizations doing the same. Because we weren’t simply acting as 
the next in line, the enormity of that decision was felt by all of us 
sitting at the table. I remember driving home that evening with a 
hole in my heart. I truly felt it was the right thing to do, but the 
emotionality of closing our place of worship was crushing.  

Shortly thereafter, other organizations, including both the LA and 
Long Beach school districts followed suit. Clearly, it was what 
needed to be done. Okay, the doors are closed, but what happens 
next?

To say that every challenge also provides opportunity is a cliché.  
But it is also truth. During our aforementioned somber meeting, 
Sharon Amster Brown, our educator extraordinaire, was busily 
looking at her iPad, jotting down notes. She then glanced up, 
and commented about the creative, outside the box (my words, 
not hers), online learning opportunities she was considering. The 
closure announcement had not even been made, and Sharon was 
already thinking about how we would be continuing the education 
of our children. During that first week, Sharon’s efforts resulted 
in virtual classes and programs, delivered through Zoom and 
Facebook, as well as other modalities that are above my pay grade 
to understand. Those programs and activities have continued 
throughout our hiatus from the building. My children haven’t been 
in school for many years, but I’m still a parent, and I kvell when I 
think about the quality of education we provide the students of our 
Torah Center. A very heartfelt thank you goes out to Sharon and 

A TIME LIKE NO OTHER
By Steve Gordon, Temple President

the many teachers who are doing exemplary work.

Another decision that needed to be made during our closure 
concerned a very core component of who we are, that of being 
a religious institution. How would we be providing worship 
opportunities for our congregants? It was now time for Rabbi 
Simon and Cantor Hass to take over. I imagine that conducting 
services to an empty sanctuary would be somewhat unnerving.  But 
that is exactly what they did, with their efforts being sent through 
the airways to our homes. In addition to providing us with Shabbat 
services, Rabbi Simon continued offering Torah Study on Saturday 
mornings. Regular Havdalah services have also been conducted 
with Cantor and Sharon each Saturday evening.  If you missed the 
very special Havdalah with Dan Nichols on April 18th, I strongly 
recommend you view the recording of it.  It was quite inspirational.  
A special thank you to Cantor Hass for making that happen.  

Through the function of Zoom, we are able to identify how many 
participants engaged in the services. It was not uncommon to see 
over 100 people tuning in, a terrific number to report. I’ve always 
enjoyed the spirituality of Havdalah, but when you are in the 
middle of a major crisis, and are wishing everyone a “Shavua Tov,” 
the sincerity of that greeting is beyond powerful.  

I would also like to point out that in addition to what I’ve described 
above, Cantor Hass also developed and is presenting other 
online activities throughout each week. This includes meditation 
opportunities, children’s programming, as well as other events. I’d 
like to extend kudos to Cantor Hass for what she is bringing to 
the table.

The scenarios I’ve reported so far are all wonderful, inspiring, 
and much needed during this very troubling time. In order to 
make all this happen, and delivered to us in a manageable way, 
immense effort behind the scenes is required. Those efforts have 
been coordinated by our Executive Director, Eric Shatzkin. Under 
the best of circumstances, Eric’s day consists of a vast number of 
phone calls and emails, as well as other requests. At the moment, 
we are clearly not in the best of circumstances. Consequently, Eric’s 
responsibilities have been magnified substantially, with not only 
an increased amount of routine duties, but also with new tasks 
that have presented themselves as a result of the current crisis. As 
President, I interact with Eric on a regular basis, and I can tell you 
he is going above and beyond.  

The environment we have found ourselves navigating through 
is unprecedented, to say the least. The phrase “new normal” 
is being thrown around without any of us really understanding 
the full extent of what exactly that may mean to us personally, 
professionally, or socially. Regardless, however, of the many ways 
our lives will be changed, there is one constant we can rely on.  
Temple Israel is our spiritual home; a sacred place with dedicated 
professionals. Earlier in this article, I thanked those professionals 
for what they do. I would now like to express my thanks and 
appreciation to all of you for being part of our Temple Family. We 
truly are a special place.
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Ed Zweiback was born and grew up in 
West Hollywood. He graduated from 
UCLA with an Engineering degree 
and graduate studies in Aeroacoustics.
He joined Douglas Aircraft Co., Santa 
Monica, as a Flight Test Engineer, 
worked at many remote test sites, and 
continued as a Flight Test Manager at 
McDonnell Douglas Corp, in Long 
Beach, for a total of 34 years. He was 
a registered Mechanical Engineer in 
the State of California and an Associate 
Fellow of A-I-Aeronautics-Astronautics.

Ed, together with his wife Mona Panitz, 
has lived in Naples, Long Beach, since 1996.
Ed has been active at Temple Israel for many years. His children, 
David & Nancy, had their B’nai Mitzvah at Temple Israel. In the 
1970’s, Ed served as Chairman of the Temple Board of Education. 
He was a founding member of one of the oldest Temple Havurah 
groups of which he and Mona continue as members. Ed and Mona 
joined the Torah Center Grandparents Program at its inception 
and are now with the 12th grade class. Ed also was a member of the 
recent Rabbi Search Committee.
Ed has many interests, including earning certificates in online 
classes in genetic studies. He is an avid researcher in Jewish 
genealogy and user of advanced technology. He supports the 
UCLA Samueli School of Engineering, including reviewing 
Scholarship applications. Ed believes in lifelong fitness, including 
yoga, bicycling and kayaking.

Ron Artstein grew up in Jerusalem, 
and moved to Tel Aviv and then to 
New Jersey to study. After spending a 
few years in Haifa and in England, Ron 
finally settled down in Long Beach 
in 2007. He joined Temple Israel 
in 2018 when his eldest daughter, 
Carmel, wanted to have a Bat Mitzvah 
(which she did). Since joining, Ron 
has been active in the Membership 
and Ritual Practices committees, 
Saturday morning Torah Study, 

Shabbat services, and other activities 
at the Temple, while Carmel has been 

engaged in the teen program and served as the teen representative 
on the Rabbi Search Committee.

Ron is a very amateur musician who participated in Kol Ha'Shabbat 
with guitar, recorder and voice (he was also in a Jewish acappella 
group and an Israeli dance troupe way back in grad school). He 
looks forward to serving the community on the Board. 

Ron works as a research scientist at the USC Institute for Creative 
Technologies, studying conversational dialogue between humans 
and computers. Ron is married to Nancy Hall, and they have 
three children; they are Hebrew-English bilinguals and visit Israel 
regularly because most of Ron’s family live there.

INTERIM RABBI MESSAGE / BOARD NOMINATIONS

Next month, I will offer my final 
goodbye. So for now, let me share a 
few final thoughts on the difficulties 
and challenges that have surrounded 
us these past few months. Next month 
I will focus more on Temple Israel and 
its future.

In no particular order -

1.) We need to be reminded - our 
TILB community is still relevant and 
important. We need our religious 
community because it provides us with 

much-needed stability in a world that changes daily. And not just 
that, Judaism provides us with clear guidance as to how we can live 
by being the most humanly human being possible. And by the way, 
Temple Israel needs you as well.

2.) What do we bring to the table of humanity in a Coronavirus 
world? We bring many things. Our tradition is a “we” tradition, not 
an “I” tradition. We are always reminded that we have obligations 
to others - whether it be giving blood, money to food banks, or 
simply watching out for neighbors who might be in need of some 
help. And in a time where there are many who are choosing to 
do their own thing and flaunt rules that have been adopted for 
the sake of all, we know how important is to be connected to and 
supportive of the goals of the entire community.  

3.) We, who have always been shamed and blamed, know that we 
cannot do this to others. I know that at times it is easy to succumb 
to xenophobia, especially when our anxiety level is high. But our 
history teaches us that when people give in to hysteria and blaming, 
sooner or later we end up being the victim. 

4.) Finally, to dispel the feeling of hopelessness and powerlessness 
you may feel, may I suggest the following? It is okay to offer to help 
others and it is equally okay to ask others to help you. We are not a 
race of Superman/Superwomen. We are human beings and we are 
not perfect.                                                                                                                                                                             

May the month of May bring you health, serenity and wholeness.

MUSINGS
By Rabbi Jim Simon

TEMPLE BOARD NOMINATIONS

TORAH STUDY
Online

Saturdays 8:45 am
Look for the Zoom link and weekly parshah 

in Friday's emails

Ron Artstein

Ed Zwieback
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RITUAL PRACTICE MESSAGE

Members of the Ritual Practice 
committee share uniquely Jewish 
wisdom and dilemmas during this time 
of pandemic.

I found that my Torah portion from my 
Adult B’nei Mitzvah in 2007 still gives 
me practical wisdom and is amazingly 
applicable to the Covid 19 world: 

(Numbers, Chukat, Chapter 19 verses 
14-19)

“When a person dies in a tent, whoever enters the tent and whoever 
is in the tent shall be unclean for seven days…anyone who touches 
a person who was killed or who died naturally, or human bone, or 
a grave, shall be unclean for seven days…thus cleans him by the 
seventh day.  He shall then wash his clothes and bathe in water, and 
at nightfall he shall be clean.”

-and today re Covid 19:

One may return to work seven days after symptoms started and 3 
days after fevers have resolved and symptoms improved, whichever 
is longer.

My Torah portion dealt with how one cleans oneself after touching 
the dead.  This was the portion that had been waiting for me as a 
physician.  On the surface, the portion boils down to “wash your 
hands”.  This clearly is very helpful and applicable to our situation 
in the world today.  

Washing one’s hands though, cleansing, may be even deeper.  
Not only have you cleansed yourself but you are ready for the 
next encounter.  You have now separated yourself from the 
previous encounter and may arrive fresh for the new encounter.  
This momentary separation and cleansing provides spiritual and 
psychological separation in order to enter each new encounter 
refreshed and untainted from what has just taken place.  This way 
of framing the cleansing process is useful not only just as a person 
but even more so as a physician going from one patient to the next.  

Infectious disease is nothing new, turning up repeatedly in the 
Torah.  During this crucial time please continue to follow advice of 
experts – physical distance, facial covering and excellent hygiene. 
When this has passed we will hug again.  

Jewish lessons in living through COVID-19 
by Sheryl Stahl

I have seen and read these words so often that they might have 
become passé, but they continue to inspire me:

JEWISH THOUGHTS DURING A PANDEMIC 
By Mark Dressner, VP Ritual Practices

[Hillel] used to say: If I am not for myself, who is for me? But if 
I am for my own self [only], what am I? And if not now, when?  
[Pirke Avot 14]

When my insecurities gang up on me, Hillel reminds me that it 
is not only acceptable but expected that I advocate for myself. 
If I start cocooning and immersing myself in my own troubles, 
I’m prompted to look outward and help others. And when I’m 
wallowing in my misery, I get the gentle kick in the tush to get 
moving now. 

But what can I do when all these needs compete with each other?  
When my need to focus on positive things runs into the reality of 
living in the time of COVID-19? Or when my wish to connect 
with my neighbors conflicts with their need to remain isolated? 
When I can’t act now, but must wait for health officials to release 
us from sheltering in home? 

Just as I do when I’m faced with several different projects at work 
or at home, I remind myself that I can’t do everything at once. I 
try to spend some time each day doing something creative and life-
affirming. I love to work in my garden, taking the time to watch 
the butterflies, bees, and birds in the yard. On my inside days, I 
work on a quilting projects and focus on the colors and texture of 
the fabric. Then I take some time to think about the outside world. 
I check the news for the latest on the corona virus. And then I 
check in with my parents, and other family, friends, and neighbors.

Shabbat by Ron Artstein

I'm trying to reflect about how I'm going through this time of 
working from home. In terms of Jewish practice, I think one of 
the challenges of the past two weeks has been how to keep Shabbat 
distinct from weekdays, now that we're home all the time. Of 
course we have our Shabbat dinner and kiddush and our Shabbat 
bagel breakfast, but other than that I'm struggling to find ways to 
make Shabbat different.

Chametz

A few days ago we noticed another ritual practice that is related to 
the situation: this year we are much more methodical than we have 
ever been about clearing out and finishing up the chametz before 
Pesach. Part of the reason is that we're eating at home and cooking 
more, and concentrating our grocery shopping to make fewer trips, 
so this naturally lends itself to more planning. But another factor 
is probably a way of dealing with stress: having a list with all our 
chametz items and checking them off as we consume them gives 
some illusion of control in these uncertain times. Just yesterday 
we found a bag of chametz candy (Kit-Kat) stashed away in an 
unexpected place; the kids were very generous in offering to get rid 
of the problem before Pesach…
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SISTERHOOD

THE SISTERHOOD 

GIFT SHOP
THE GIFT SHOP IS TEMPORARILY CLOSED AND 

WILL REOPEN WHEN THE TEMPLE REOPENS

UPCOMING ROSH CHODESH DATE

JOIN US ONLINE
Tuesday, May 19 at 10:00 am

SISTERHOOD BOARD MEMBER
KATHY KREIDA, MEMBER-AT-LARGE 

Kathy was born in Santa Monica 
and, with the exception of when she 
attended college, has lived in Long 
Beach her entire life. She graduated 
from California State University at 
San Diego with a degree in child 
development and did graduate work 
at Pacific Oaks College working with 
emotionally disturbed preschool 
children.

She worked as the Program Director 
for the Torrance-South Bay YMCA, directing 10 separate before 
and after school childcare sites. Kathy also worked as the Program 
Head for Maude Booth a State funded preschool program for low- 
income families. When her children were young Kathy was the 
computer teacher at their elementary school and then developed 
her private tutoring business, Beach Learning Center.

Kathy and her husband, Alan, have been married for 36 years 
and have two children, Ellen (33) and Matthew (30). They have 
been active members of Temple Israel for 30 years. During that 
time, Kathy served on numerous Temple committees including 
Torah Center, Sisterhood Board, and Religious Practices. She has 
served as a Gala Chair and was awarded Volunteer of the Year. Her 
husband, Alan, served as president of Temple Israel from 2005 to 
2007.

Now retired, she has a therapy dog named Murphy who goes 
into public schools and helps struggling readers. Kathy enjoys 
kickboxing and weight training as well as volunteering. Kathy 
rejoined the Sisterhood Board this year. She previously held several 
board positions from 2012-2018 including co-VP of Programming. 
We are delighted to have her back.

The Sisterhood Board approved a $9,000 donation 
to the Temple at this difficult time. 

The Temple’s income for this year has been 
impacted by the Covid-19 shutdown. 

Sisterhood wants to show our continued support.

SISTERHOOD SCHMOOZE!

Let’s connect online with Zoom for some schmoozing! 
Bring your beverage of choice (wine, tea, coffee, Quarantini*). 

We look forward to chatting with everyone.

On two dates in May from 3:30-5pm: 
Monday, May 4 and Monday, May 18.

We plan to offer more dates for June.

Sisterhood members will receive an e-mail 
with the Zoom information.

Send any questions to sisterhood@tilb.org.

*Quarantini Recipe
Ingredients:
•	 1.5 oz. Vodka or gin
•	 1.5 oz. Lemon juice
•	 1 Tbs. Honey
•	 1 Tbs. Water
•	 Optional Vitamin C

Directions:
1. HONEY SYRUP: Microwave honey and water, and stir until 
you have syrup. 
2. SHAKE: Add vodka or gin, lemon juice and honey syrup to a 
martini shaker. Optionally add Vitamin C. Whisk to combine. 
Then add ice and shake it.
3. STRAIN: Strain into an iced martini glass. 
Optional: Rim glass with Vitamin C.

SISTERHOOD BOARD INSTALLATION
 

The Sisterhood Board Installation
 will be done online with Zoom
Monday, June 8 at 7pm

We are sorry we cannot have our annual dinner meeting this year. 
You can join the Sisterhood Board on this call. Sisterhood members 
will receive an e-mail with the Zoom information.
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Hi everyone! I hope you are all 
doing well during this strange time. 
Normally, I get the chance to tell you 
all about the amazing events that our 
teens here at Temple Israel attend, 
however, this is a little different. Due 
to the circumstances of COVID-19 
and the self-distancing requirements, 
we have been unable to be together 
in person. Most, if not all, of our 
scheduled events and gatherings have 
been canceled for the remainder of 
the year, bringing great sadness to 
my friends and me. A lot of what you 

hear right now is the negative of this situation; the fact that people 
can’t be together, b’nai mitzvah being rescheduled, and the lack of 
normalcy in our everyday lives.
While this is all very true and valid, this experience has taught me 
what the word community really means. Through online ANDI 
meetings or Zoom Havdalah celebrations, I have learned that we 
don’t have to be together in a physical space to have community. 
It is the people you make your relationships with that creates the 
meaningful community that we all know and love. I would like to 
challenge everyone to take this time to reflect on all of “the good” 
happening in your life even when life is difficult and reach out to 
someone you care about. I know how important community is to 
me and I can only imagine how this Temple Israel community has 
changed our lives for the better. 

JOHANNA BROWN
ANDI President

TEMPLE ISRAEL WELCOMES 
OUR NEW RABBI

RABBI SCOTT FOX
BEGINNING JULY 1

Join us this Summer
for Shabbat Services and programs

and meet our new Rabbi

BE PART OF THE GROWING EXCITEMENT!
The Transition / Welcome Committee is hard at work
planning meet and greets and programs for everyone!

Special Thank You to our Temple Israel Sisterhood 
for their generous donation of $9,000 to Temple Israel

during this challenging time.

Steve Gordon, Temple President, 
the Temple Board of Directors, 

and the Budget Committee

TORAH CENTER CARAVAN
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LIFE MEMBERS
Julie Alban
Sy and Reva Alban
Ray* and Barbara* Alpert
Helen Barrad
Binnie and Jack Berro
Jean Feldman
Ron and Sylvia Hartman
Fred Masback*
Sid Schulman*
David Tillman and Karen Zoller

RABBI'S CIRCLE
Rich and Amy Lipeles
Howard and Dove Mayo
Martin and Gloria Simon

TEMPLE DOME
Mark Beizer and 
   Cathe Hagerman-Beizer
Cliff Corman and 
   Deborah Fabricant
Howard and Elaine Davis
Joe and Laurie Dempsey
Hank and Joyce Feldman
Seth and Amy Goldman
Steven and Pamela Keiles
Alan and Kathy Kreida
Michael and Cheryl Laven
David and Irene Leib
Alan and Robin Lilien
Howard and Karen Ort
Daryl and Sandy Phillips

DOUBLE CHAI
Anonymous
Ron Artstein
Beverly August
Jim and Peggy Brady
Rick and Linda Burney
Ruth Cooperman and 
   Michael Tate
Mark Dressner and 
   Matthew Davis
Howard and Nancy Epstein
Gary and Lindsey Fields
Steve and Michelle Gordon
Carl and Elise Hartman
Jonathan and Lynne Kass

Linda Keiles and Leslie Ciletti
Seth and Vicki Kogan
Judy Leff
Jerry and Joanne Levy
John and Joanne Lopez
Steven and Cindy Meltzer
David and Sadie Sacks
Todd and Vicki Scherwin
Mark and Liz Sharzer
Leon and Barbara Shoag
Jan and Norma Stein
Susan Stuhlbarg
Kevin and Robin Vest
Libby Wilson
Leon Neumann and Janice Wood

MENORAH CIRCLE
Eric and Caren Adler
David and Cindy Arana
Bea Aron
Laurie Arroyo
Joshua and Amy Axel
Bruce and Michelle Baral
Garth Begler and Laura Snyder
Eli and Karen Ben-Shmuel
David and Sharlee Bergman
Michele Berro
Tom and Jackie Besley
Denny and Judy Blumenthal
John and Marcie Blumberg
Cory and Karen Briddle
Joel and Edie Brodsky
Michael and Suzanne Brodsly
Alan and Rosecarrie Brooks
John Burkholder and 
   Barbara Pollack
Mindy Casas
Neil and Laura Chasin
Marc Coleman
Bill and Wynndi Dahlin
Francine DeFrance
Burt and Judith Dubowy
Joanne Feldman
Rob and Debbie Feldman
Daniel and Debi Felsenthal
Don Fike
John and Joy Fisher
Terry and Elizabeth Fiskin
Renée Florsheim

WE RECOGNIZE THE GENEROSITY OF OUR SUSTAINING MEMBERS

Rick and Arlene Freeman
Stuart and Lauren Friedman
Brian and Laurie Garabedian
Robert and Nadia Geller
Cliff and Laurie Gerstman
Elan Goldmann and Alyssa Cohen
Jon and Cindy Gotz
Art Lim and Dawn Haldane
David and Julie Hamer
Glenn and Chana Ham-Rosebrock
Judith Hardaker
Arline Hillinger
David Hillinger and Anne Gundry
Mark and Margo Hoffer
Craig Kain and Kevin O'Grady
Paddy Kaller
Bob and Ronni Kaplan
Rebecca Kerr
Joel and Ronna Kizner
David Sweeney and Amy 
  Koplovsky
Gene* and Ann Lentzner
Gordon and Judi Lentzner
Glenn and Stacey Levine
Meir and Melodee Levy
Tom and Gail Levy
Corey Lieber and Vanessa Kitzis
Jim Licht
Jim and Nancy Linden
Alan Lowenthal and 
   Deborah Malumed
Harry and Eva Lowenstein
Kevin Mahoney and 
   Anna Salusky-Mahoney
Carol Masters
Felicia Megdal
Marc and Diane Merrick
Matt Miller and 
   Emily Taylor Miller
Ralph and Jane Mindess
Barry and Donna Mitnick
Ross and Dena Moskowitz
Joseph and Susan Posard
Barry and Jean Potter
Alan and Stephanie Pullman
Darren and Amy Rosenberg
Michael Rosen and Deborah Lewis
Bill and Elaine Ross
Dave and Judy Ross

Vanessa Rubinstein and 
   Devon Lyon
Jeff and Andrea Salisbury
Lysa Saltzman and 
   Adolfo Guzman-Lopez
Randy and Robin Schafer
Jeff Schimsky and Kendra Miller
Carl and Janet Schultz
Harold and Gerda Seifer
Adam and Sharlene Siegel
Sanford and Linda Simmons
Mark and Amber Sokolowski
Rick and Nealy Solymar
Shelly Spiegel-Coleman
Sheryl Stahl and 
   Jane Withrow-Stahl
Tim and Karen Strelitz
Amit and Alana Weinberg
Howard and Ava Weiss
Barbara Wolfe
Myron Wollin and Cynthia Gordon
Sandra Yavitz
Audrey Zahler
Barry and Rita Zamost
Marvin Zamost and Linda Haley
* Of Blessed Memory
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  2 Myron Wollin and Cynthia Gordon - 38 years
  4 Gary and Regina Roberts - 24 years
  9 Bob and Ronni Kaplan - 49 years
15 Gerry and Kathy Fishkin - 32 years
17 Kenneth Chesnin and Gwen Shaffer - 12 years
18 Cary Feibleman and Kim Savage - 34 years
     Gerald and Nancy Graham - 7 years
19 Glenn and Stacey Levine - 19 years
20 David and Mercedes Facterman - 20 years
     Bert and Alexis Rabenn - 47 years
21 Ron and Betsy Cheek - 54 years
23 Seth and Amy Goldman - 22 years
24 Jim and Rochelle Anderson - 34 years
     Bill and Sharon Coleman - 34 years
     Brian and Laurie Garabedian - 33 years
     Carl and Elise Hartman - 33 years
    Daniel Hart and Sheila Carter-Hart - 28 years
    Joe and Phyllis Parmet - 56 years
25 Lloyd and Nancy Blum - 22 years
     Mark and Amber Sokolowski - 8 years
26 Andrew and Sara Hass - 7 years
     Linda Reiss-Klein and Lynn Zdonek - 1 year
     Gary and Lisa Marschall - 18 years
     Bob and Phyllis Wallis - 52 years
27 Daniel and Lauren Feldman - 8 years
     Marvin and Lory Glickman - 64 years
     Linda Keiles and Leslie Ciletti - 13 years
     David Tillman and Karen Zoller - 41 years
28 Rick and Terri Dobrofsky - 14 years
29 Barry and Kendra Cogert - 32 years
     Michael and Cheryl Laven - 26 years
     Harold and Gerda Seifer - 65 years
30 Paul and Marian Martin - 27 years
     Jeffrey and Sheryl Stewart - 27 years

INTERFAITH GREETINGS
Addressing Our Community’s Evolving Needs
By Roni Love, SCIC Member

As we navigate through our new reality during the Coronavirus 
pandemic, the board of directors of the SCIC has diligently 
kept in constant communication, assessing our community’s 
evolving needs and discussing ways in which to fulfill the SCIC’s 
commitment of cultivating communities of compassion while 
honoring our State government’s wise call for social distancing. 
We are currently working on the following programs in addition 
to our DAILY INSPIRATION: JUST FOR YOU initiative, a 
daily inspiration from our sacred faith traditions, reminding us 
that faith and hope will forever prevail; allowing us to successfully 
journey together as one united interfaith family. 

	y SILVER LININGS: RESPONDING WITH COMPASSION 
A weekly video will be posted every Monday featuring a 
clergyperson or lay leader sharing insights from their faith 
tradition to help answer the question, “How do we respond to 
crises as individuals and as a community?"

	y FRIENDS & FAITH - Join us for a weekly online gathering of 
community members simply coming together to talk with one 
another; helping avoid feelings of isolation during this critical 
time. 

	y LIGHT IN DARKNESS: MONTHLY SPEAKERS SERIES  
Begun in April, the SCIC hosts a monthly online event featuring 
a well-known, inspiring and uplifting guest speaker to bring 
light into the darkness.

Go to www.scinterfaith.org or to Facebook ~ South Coast 
Interfaith Council (SCIC) for the above presentations!
WE ARE IN THIS TOGETHER ~ LEAN ON US!
SHALOM-SALAAM-PAZ-SHANTI-HER PING-PEACE



Yahrzeit Observance

“Zecher Tzadik Livracha”
The memory of the righteous are a blessing
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May 6-12
Suki Berro    
Walter Brady    
Jacob J. Braude    
Ida Brodsky    
Elson Cahn    
Barbara Chasin-Ketterling* 
Edward Coffman    
Mort Dover    
James Eisenberg* 
Rose Frank Elbert* 
Freda Entin    
Rizalina Fackler    
Eleanor Frank    
Agnes Gaines    
Barbara Gertz    
Martin Goldstein    
Claire Havey    
George Koppel* 
Leo Lebow    
Shigeo Matsuhara    
Arthur Pomper    
Beckey Rosen    
Manuel Rosen    
Nicholas Roth* 
Jonathan Safier    
Hulda Schallamach    
Estelle Schwartz    
Ben Schwartz* 
Belle Shaffer    
Joseph Silverman    
Ida Rose Sogolow    
Edward Solomon    
Eve Stern    
Hyman Strum

May 13-19
Helen Barth    
Joseph Cohen* 
Fred Coleman    
Lorraine Edwards    
Helene Fisher    
Mordechai Fleischer    
H. Melvin Giges    
Mervin Glow* 
Anna Hillinger* 
Aimee Hirsch    
Hyman Horn    
Rose Jaffe* 
Jack Kagia* 

Morris S. Lieberman* 
Anna Lubkin    
Blanche Mittleman    
Albert Mittleman    
Gertrude Mizenberg* 
Marvin Nachlis    
Jack Panitz    
Nathan Perrin* 
Ben M. Rabenn* 
Arthur Rubenstein    
Milton Safier    
Elsie Seligman* 
Samuel Weil    
Henry Witherspoon* 

May 20-26
Belle Axel    
Arthur Bornstein    
Beverly Brawer    
Harry Brodsky    
Irving Brukman    
Shimon Budeshtsky    
Albert Butler    
Michel Chabanski    
Harry Cohn    
Ann Dworkin* 
Edith Edelstein    
Anita Ehrenberg    
Rabbi Harvey B. Franklin* 
Abraham Goldkind    
Louis Goldstone    
Anthony Gregoli    
Helene Gurewitz    
Yetta Hollander    
David Krugman    
Jane Lancet    
Al Marcus    
Louis E. Matthias* 
Martha Posalski* 
Joseph Israel Rabin* 
Lillian Sloan Rosenberg* 
Max Rosensweig    
Louis Rubin* 
Miriam Schaefer    
Manya Silverman* 
Harold Sloan* 
Jacqueline Slutsky    
Sarah Tall* 
Beatrice Wolpow* 
Daniel Zarowitz*

May 27 - June 2
Scott Baumel    
Sara Benjamin    
Betty Burney    
Sam Corman    
Joseph Z. Dachman* 
Mirium Dworkin* 
Caleb Endelman    
Laurie Rose Fabricant    
Samuel Federman* 
Bernice Feibleman    
Charlotte Fisher    
Joseph Freedman    
Marian Friedman    
Richard Fuentes    
Pauline Gawryn    
Dave Goodman* 
Linda Harrison* 
Madeline Heft    
Max Huttner* 
Lou Kaplan    
Stanley Kaplan    
Shirlee Kinsbursky    

Morris Krinsky* 
Max Kull    
David Labow    
Mortimer Lazzar* 
Ernest Leb* 
Herbert Lewis    
William Madison    
Nathan Magida    
Edward A. Miller* 
Frances Oster    
Marvin Oster    
Jeanette Padway* 
Madeline Rabin* 
Katie Roberts    
Sam Rosen    
Kurt Rosenfeld* 
Miriam Rubin* 
Minnie Schulman* 
Dorothy Weil* 
Robert B. White* 
Miriam Winnick    
Stanley S. Zack* 

* These names are permanently inscribed on our memorial 
wall and will be read in perpetuity.

CONDOLENCES
Morgan J. East & Laszlo Fodor

on the death her mother, Julie Arms Meeks

Rabbi Scott, Dori and Adi Fox
on the death of brother and uncle Mark Fox

The Guest Family
on the death of Diane Guest

Catherine Hanna & Steve Askin, Sophia, Isaac, 
Joseph and Audrey 

on the death of sister and aunt, Kelly Hanna

CJ Harmatz & Mark Levinstein
on the death of her sister, Jackie Jones

Debbie Malumed & Alan Lowenthal
on the death of her father, Albert Malumed

Elaine Warren
on the death of her son, Lanny Warren
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TEMPLE ISRAEL FUNDS
Tzedakah is a central mitzvah of Judaism.  It humanizes both the giver and the recipient. 

It acknowledges an important occasion, honors a person for a job well done, or pays tribute in sympathy.

Donor Name: Amount:

Message:

Send Card To:

Address:

Payment:                           Check Credit Card      VISA      Mastercard

Credit Card #                                                                                         Exp. Date:

Billing Address:

Signature: Phone #

To make a donation, please check off any fund above to which you would like to donate and fill out the form below. 
Tear out this sheet and mail to: Temple Israel - 269 Loma Avenue, Long Beach CA 90803

MUSIC FUNDS
	� Rob & Debbie Feldman Family Got Shabbat

  	Funds quarterly alternative music service.

	� Music Patrons
     Funds musical programsDISCRETIONARY FUNDS

	� Rabbi
	    Tzedakah projects at the Rabbi’s discretion

	� Cantor Sara Hass
	    Tzedakah projects at the Cantor’s discretion

	� Educator
	   For benefit of the Torah Center and its teachers
 

	� President
	    For special projects at the President’s discretion

BOOK FUND
	�  Library Fund

	     Purchase of library books

TEMPLE ISRAEL FUND
	�  General Fund

    For the support of on going congregational activities

COMMUNITY FUNDS
	� Homeless Assistance 

  		 Helps those in need pay first and/or last month’s rent
 

	� Caring Community
  		 Funds programs for Temple families in need

	� Nancy Leff and Donald Leff Memorial
  		 Purchases Hanukkah gifts for children of needy families

	� Yad B’Yad
  		 Purchases kitchen and catering supplies for Yad B’Yad

MISCELLANEOUS FUNDS
	� Rabbi Wolli & Sarah Kaelter 

        Sabbath Fellowship
  	 For Sabbath Fellowship senior programming
    

	� Stan Solomon Building
     For building repairs

TEMPLE ISRAEL FOUNDATION 
ENDOWMENT FUNDS

Please make checks payable to TI Foundation

	�Temple Israel Preservation Fund (TIP Fund)
     Funds building beautification and 
    refurbishment

	�  The Speizer Youth Development
     Funds youth activities

	� Pilger Lectureship
    Funds annual guest speaker lectures

	� Lapid-Shapiro 
    Funds annual lectureship programs and
    Torah Center educational programs

	�  Syd Lemmerman Jewish Camping         
      and Youth Fund
    In support of Jewish camping, Israel experiences, 
    and other informal Jewish educational programs

CAMP FUNDS
	� Paula & Michael Avchen Campership 

		  Camp/trip program for children in financial need

	� Lester Elbert and Corinne Van Boemel 
       Memorial Campership
  		 Camperships for those in financial need

	� Lipeles Family Camp & Adult Shabbaton
  		 Fund for Families in need

	� Jewish Campership
  		 Camperships for those in need

	� Miriam Berro Krugman
  		 Helps teens participate in the 
     URJ Mitzvah Corp.

PROGRAMMING FUNDS
	� ANDI 

      Programs for our teens

	� Jack Bard Memorial
  		 For Jewish programs of interest to the congregation

	�  Social Action 
  		 For social action and programming needs

	�  Joys of Jewish Learning
  		 Funds adult education programs at the Temple

TORAH CENTER FUNDS
	� Torah Center Fund

	� Polly Alevy Memorial Education
  	   Funds for Torah Center

	�  HUM (Horim U’Morim) 
    	  Funds Torah Center projects

	�  A. Estin Comarr Memorial 
      Torah Scholarship
  		 Funds scholarships for Torah Center

	�  Torah Center Scholarship 
	     Assists with Torah Center fees and scholarships

	�  Roselle & Herbert Sommer
        Scholarship Fund
       Assists with Torah Center fees and camp scholarships
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CONTRIBUTIONS THROUGH APRIL 10
We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Temple Israel  by remembering and honoring their  friends and loved ones through generous contributions

IN LOVING MEMORY
Jeannie & Robert Alban in loving memory of Jeannie’s father, 

Henry Cohen.
Beverly August in loving memory of her brother, Judge Milton Milkes.
Beverly August in loving memory of her daughter, Deborah A. Rosen.
Binnie & Jack Berro in loving memory of their brother, Joseph Berro.
Rodney Browarny in loving memory of his mother, Margie Browarny.
Susanne & Jack Cameron in loving memory of Susanne’s grandfather, 

Max Schallamach.
Colleen Carver & Jean Fromm in loving memory of Colleen’s father, 

Claire Carver.
Elaine Davis in loving memory of her father-in-law, Maurice M. Davis.
Lidia Fahlk in loving memory of her mom, Edith Neumann.
Jean Feldman in loving memory of her husband, Julius W. Feldman.
Jean Feldman in memory of her beloved, Jacob Feldman.
Joanne Feldman in memory of George Elbert, grandfather of her beloved 

husband, David Feldman.
Jean Fromm & Colleen Carver in loving memory of friend, Linda Calderon.
Maryse & Daniel Fujimori in loving memory of Maryse’s mother, 

Cecile Oudiz.
Lory & Marvin Glickman in loving memory of Lory’s mother, 

Rose Brodsky.
Marvin & Lory Glickman in loving memory of Marvin’s father, 

Michael Glickman.
Maria Gonzalez in memory of her beloved Esther Bosakewich.
Anne Gundry & David Hillinger in loving memory of Anne’s mother-in-

law, Dena Levinstein.
Judith Gale Hardaker in memory of her beloved, Ed Ferraro.
Dorothy Hartstein in loving memory of her husband, Paul Hartstein, M.D.
Dorothy Hartstein in loving memory of her mother-in-law, Clara 

Hartstein Budnick.
Dorothy Hartstein in loving memory of her brother-in-law, 

Joseph Hartstein.
Bobbi Horowitz in loving memory of her father, Jacob Horowitz.
Gerald & Sandra Joffe in loving memory of Gerald’s mother, Jeanie Joffe.
Sandra & Gerald Joffe in loving memory of Sandra’s father, Milton Levey.
Ed & Florine Karabenick in loving memory of Ed’s father, 

Samuel Karabenick.
Dave & Irene Leib in loving memory of Dave’s mother, Mary Leib.
Dorothy Levin in loving memory of her daughter, Anne Roth.
Danny Levy in loving memory of his stepbrother, Robert Jonathan Stepner.
Robin & Alan Lilien in loving memory of their friend, Linda Calderon.
Roni Love in loving memory of Linda Calderon.
Carol Masters in loving memory of her husband, Michael Masters.
Carol Masters in loving memory of her mother-in-law, Estelle Masters.
Bethlaine Moreno in loving memory of her dear father, Simpson Singer.
Marlene & Burrell Ross in loving memory of their mothers, Sylvia Berger 

and Sylvia Ross.
Herman Rubin in loving memory of his mother-in-law, Irene Gertler.
David & Sadie Sacks in loving memory of David’s father, Harry Sacks.
Sadie & David Sacks in loving memory of Sadie’s mother, Cathenia 

Kinslow Briggs.
Sadie & David Sacks in loving memory of Sadie’s brother, Creson Briggs.
Sadie & David Sacks in loving memory of Sadie’s brother, Lafayette Briggs.
Jan & Carl Schultz in loving memory of Jan’s sister, Lynne Faigen.
Harold & Gerda Seifer in loving memory of Harold’s brother, 

Melvin Seifer.
Karen and Tim Strelitz & family in memory of Curtis E. Blank, beloved 

father and grandfather.
Howard & Ava Weiss in loving memory of Howard’s mother, Harriet Weiss.

Barry & Rita Zamost in loving memory of Barry’s mother, 
Regina Zamost.

GENERAL FUND
Sy & Reva Alban in memory of Howard Davis, beloved husband of 

Elaine Davis.
Helen Barrad in memory of Lanny Warren, beloved son of Elaine Warren.
Binnie and Jack Berro & family in memory of Howard Davis, beloved 

husband of Elaine Davis.
Binnie and Jack Berro in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father of 

Joyce Feldman.
Binnie and Jack Berro in memory of Lanny Warren, beloved son of 

Elaine Warren.
Karen Fried in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father of Joyce Feldman.
Chana & Glenn Ham-Rosebrock in memory of Rita Haddow, beloved 

mother of Seth Kogan.
Sylvia, Ronnie, Carl, Bruce, Gregg and Glenn Hartman in memory of 

Lanny Warren, beloved son of Elaine Warren.
Mari Hooper in memory of her dear friend and neighbor, Howard Davis, 

beloved husband of Elaine Davis.
Jewish Long Beach in memory of Howard Davis, beloved husband of 

Elaine Davis.
Ann Lentzner & family in honor of the birth of Abigail Jean Krugman, 

great-granddaughter of Binnie & Jack Berro.
Harry & Eva Lowenstein in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father 

of Joyce Feldman.
Bonnie Lowenthal & Evan Braude in memory of Howard Davis, beloved 

husband of Elaine Davis.
Daryl & Sandy Phillips in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father of 

Joyce Feldman.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Rita Haddow, beloved mother of 

Seth Kogan.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Lanny Warren, beloved son of 

Elaine Warren.
David & Sadie Sacks in memory of Brownie Brown, beloved father of 

Joyce Feldman.
Jan & Carl Schultz in honor of the birth of Abigail Jean Krugman, great-

granddaughter of Binnie & Jack Berro.
The Jonathan Sommers Living Trust.
Audrey Zahler in memory of Howard Davis, beloved husband of 

Elaine Davis.

CANTOR SARA HASS DISCRETIONARY FUND
Denny & Judy Blumenthal in loving memory of Denny’s father, 

Israel Blumenthal.
Judy & Denny Blumenthal in loving memory of Judy’s grandmother, 

Eva Sreiberg.

CARING COMMUNITY FUND
Jean Feldman in memory of her beloved son, Greg Feldman.

HOMELESS ASSISTANCE FUND
Margaret Locke & Bill Giser in honor of the birth of Marshall Richard 

Hughes, grandson of CJ Harmatz & Mark Levinstein.

JOYS OF JEWISH LEARNING FUND
Wynndi & Bill Dahlin in loving memory of Wynndi’s mother, Helen 

Elizabeth Rose Halter.
Jean Feldman in memory of her beloved cousin, Audrey Green Frank.



13

(Continued donations from page 12)
Jean Feldman in memory of her beloved mother, Eva Berliner.
Chana & Glenn Ham-Rosebrock in honor of the birth of Lorenzo 

Samuel Neumann, grandson of Leon Neumann & Janice Wood.

MUSIC PATRONS FUND
Karen Fried in loving memory of her mother, Genevieve Fried.
Karen Fried in loving memory of her brother, Robert A. Fried.

SOCIAL ACTION FUND
Roni Love in appreciation & gratitude for being honored by the South 

Coast Interfaith Council as SAGE.

TORAH CENTER FUND
Jean Feldman, Gary Feldman, Vicki and Ralph Corbett in memory of 

Lanny Warren, beloved son of Elaine Warren.
Craig Kain & Kevin O’Grady in memory of Joan Hill, beloved mother 

of Nathan Hill.
Bonnie Lowenthal & Evan Braude in memory of Eugene Lentzner, 

beloved husband of Ann Lentzner.

THANK YOU TO OUR 
ONEG SHABBAT SPONSORS

Bea Aron
in honor of her nephew, Kirk Roderick

in memory of Lanny Warren, son of Elaine Warren
in memory of her husband, Leo Aron

BROADWAY COMES TO TI!
SAT. MAY 2, 2020 -  STARS PERFORMING

Jacob Ben-Shmuel

For the past two years, Jacob Ben-Shmuel 
has been the Standby Elder Cunningham in 
the National Tour of The Book of Mormon. 
He is also an avid writer and composer, and 
his musical Brad Knows Nothing was part of 
the developmental reading series at the 2018 
New York Musical Festival.

You can find Jacob on Instagram here: @jacob_benshmuel

Matt DeAngelis

Originally from Boston Massachusetts, 
Matt DeAngelis, in June of 2009 made 
his Broadway debut in the Tony winning 
production of Hair. Later, Matt launched 
the 1st National tour of Green Day’s American 
Idiot, and continued in 2014 with the 1st 
National Tour of Once. Matt returned home 

to Broadway in the hit musical Waitress. He then toured the 
country with the Waitress National Tour.

You can learn more about Matt: @mattdeangelis22

Christine Dwyer

Christine Dwyer hails from right outside of 
Boston, MA. Immediately after graduating 
college, Christine booked the principal role 
of Maureen Johnson in Rent and left to tour 
the country. After finally moving to NYC, 
Christine booked the 2nd national tour of 
Wicked and soom took over for the role of 

Elphaba. Christine later played Elphaba on Broadway for several 
years, returning time and time again to play her dream role. 
Christine left Wicked to play Sara in the new rock musical Murder 
Ballad. 

In 2016 Christine opened the first national tour of Finding Nev-

erland. Christine was last seen in the National Tour of Waitress as 
Jenna. 

Arielle Jacobs

Arielle Jacobs most recently starred as Princess 
Jasmine in the smash-hit Broadway musical, 
Disney's Aladdin, and will soon be starring in 
the highly anticipated new musical Between 
the Lines at Second Stage Theatre Off-
Broadway. She made her Broadway debut 
starring in the musical In The Heights. Ms. 
Jacobs originated the role of Gabriella in the 

first national tour of Disney’s High School Musical, and continued 
to astound audiences with starring roles in Wicked on Broadway, 
Rent, and Into the Woods.

Olivia Oguma

Olivia Oguma is currently starring on 
Broadway in Mamma Mia!, and has starred 
in Les Miserables, A Christmas Carol, Disney's 
High School Musical (1st National), and 
numerous Off-Broadway, film and TV 
appearances!

Check her out on Twitter and Instagram: @olioguma

Jelani Remy

Jelani Remy - A New Jersey native, is 
currently starring as Eddie Kendricka in 
Aint Too Proud. Past shows include: Disney’s 
The Lion King (Simba), Disney’s High School 
Musical (Chad), Smokey Joe’s Cafe, and The 
Apple Boys (Jack).

Check Jelani out on Instagram and Twitter @itsjelaniremy 
“Be the change you wish to see in the World”

Mackenzie Thomas

Mackenzie Thomas currently sings the 
soprano role in Mystère by Cirque du Soleil. 
Previous credits include: Zarkana by Cirque 
du Soleil, One Night For One Drop 2019 by 
Cirque Du Soleil, Mamma Mia! (Broadway 
and 2nd National Tour), Disney On Classic 
(3 Asian tours), and performances with 

several regional theatre companies.



3910 Cherry Avenue • Long Beach, CA 90807

562.988.0211
www.performanceplustire.com

INVITATION TO SEE THE
DIFFERENCE!

OFF$20 With this coupon you will 
receive a $20 savings on your 

next purchase in our store!

ANY Product 
or Service!

*Not valid with any other offer. 
One coupon per customer per visit. No cash value. 

n Family Owned & Operated Since 1971
n Friendly, Qualified Sales Team 
n FREE Flat Repairs, Rotation &  

Rebalance on All Tires We Sell
n FREE Shuttle Service Available
n Expert Brake & Front End Service
n Custom Suspension: Lifting or Lowering
n State-of-the-Art Equipment
n Family Friendly Waiting Area
n Nationwide Warranty on all  

Automotive Service Work
n Nationwide Road Hazard Warranty  

Available
n Huge Inventory of Tires in Stock
n 1,000’s of Custom Wheels in Stock
n 100% Satisfaction Guarantee
n On Site Custom Wheel & Parts Polishing

n FREE 30 Day Trial Ride on Most Tires
n We Support the Long Beach Community
n Easy Credit up to $5,000 upon Credit 

Approval
n Lifetime Limited Warranty on Most Brake 

Service
n All Tires or Wheels Purchased are  

Nitrogen Filled at No Extra Charge
n Complete Tire Service Including  

Performance, Vintage, Race & Off Road
n We Sell ALL Brands
n Our Company Motto is: “If we don’t take 

care of the customer someone else will!

Like us

WHY WE ARE “LOCALLY WORLD FAMOUS”

2014 “TOP SHOP” FINALIST: TIRE REVIEW MAGAZINE

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORSPLEASE SUPPORT OUR KOL YISRA’EL SPONSORS

Top residential producer. Representing Buyers & Sellers for 20 years.

T E A M  P E N N Y W I S E

Lauren@LaurenFriedmanHomes.com
www.LaurenFriedmanHomes.com

Full Page		  1 month			  $    300
			   Annual (11 Issues)		 $ 1,800

Half Page		  1 month			  $   175
			   Annual (11 Issues)		 $1,050

Quarter Page		  1 month			  $ 125
			   Annual (11 Issues)		 $ 750

Bus. Card Size		  1 month			  $   75
              		  Annual (11 Issues)		 $ 450
	

*June/July ~ combined issue

If you would like to submit a sponsorship ad please send it to 
Michelle at mdt@tilb.org, a JPG file is preferred to retain the 
highest quality for publication.

YOUR SPONSORSHIP AD HERE
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING

Sunday, June 7, 2020

NOTICE: As of now, we're still uncertain of where our 
Annual Meeting will take place - hopefully at the Temple 
and in-person, but likely via Zoom or online. As we get 
closer to the date, we will email out the schedule for the 
morning. Thank you for your understanding.

View the 2020-2021 New Board Nominees on Page 4.


